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+++ presentation

Operator^  Welcome to the Third Quarter 2013 EPM Earnings conference call.  
My name is [Adrianna] and I?ll be your operator for today?s call.  At this 
time, all participants are in a listen-only mode.  Later, we will conduct a 
question-and-answer session.  Please note that this conference is recorded.  

I will now like to turn the call over to Catalina Lopez, Investor Relations 
officer.   Catalina, you may begin.  

Catalina Lopez^  Thank you very much.  Good morning to all of you and 
welcome to the EPM?s conference call where we?ll be presenting the 
consolidated earnings results of EPM during the third quarter of 2013.  

Before we begin, it?s important to mention that during this call, the 
management?s comments may include forward-looking statements relating to 
future performance.  Such statements do not constitute any guarantee of 
performance taking into account any risks or uncertainties that may occur 
or materialize.  

Consequently, EPM declines any responsibility in the event that the future 
results are other than the projections mentioned during this call.  

The conference call will be led by Mr. Juan Esteban Calle Restrepo, EPM?s 
CEO.  He?s joined by several members of the company?s senior management 
team.  I will now like to turn the call over to Mr. Juan Esteban Calle.  
Please proceed.  

Juan Esteban Calle Restrepo^  Good morning, everybody, and thank you for 
turning in.  Main highlights for the third quarter of 2013, EPM?s 
transformation program has accomplished a significant milestone.  On 
September 17th, our board of directors approved the new corporate structure 
for the group which is composed by the CEO, three executive vice presidents 
and 14 vice presidents.  

The selection process of the vice presidents had the support and assessment 



of the headhunter firm Korn/Ferry International.  

We invested $113 million in the acquisition of 80% of TICSA, the Mexican 
company which has operations in several municipalities of the -- of Mexico.  
It represents our first international venture for the water business in 
EPM.  

TICSA has a 22 years experience in the design, construction and operation 
of wastewater treatment plants.  It is a holding company with 14 wastewater 
treatment plants, 9 of them are fully operational with a total capacity of 
6,500 liters per second, and the other five are under constructions. The 
other five will add close to 6,500 liters per second as well.  

TICSA contributed with $362 million in assets and $153 million in equity to 
EPM?s consolidated balance at the end September 2013.  This is the first 
quarter that we consolidated TICSA into our financial statements.  

EPM?s investment grade was confirmed by Fitch ratings and Moody?s Investors 
Services.  It will receive a BBB rating and a Baa3 from Fitch and from 
Moody?s respectively with a stable outlook in our rating.  

After our September closing, we have some relevant events.  The final MOU 
agreement with Millicom that will allow the merger between UNE and Millicom 
Spain to sign at the beginning of October.  

As you may remember, the EPM will acquire a majority ownership in the 
merger -- in the merged company with -- with a stake of 50 plus 1 share.  
And Millicom will own the remaining stake with complete control of the 
operation and will bear the consolidation of financial statements.  

At the end of the negotiation process, the enterprise value agreed for UNE 
and its subsidiaries was $1.9 billion and the enterprise value of Colombia 
Movil was $1.3 billion.  Millicom will pay a control premium of $150 
million to EPM.  

Last week, we reached out an agreement with the [SRA] and the 
telecommunication company of Bogota for the acquisition of the 25% stake 
that they own in Colombia M?vil- Tigo.  That transaction is subject to the 
approval of the merger of EPM -- of UNE and Millicom Spain by the 
regulators in Colombia.  

Regarding our financial results, in Colombia, I will start by highlighting 
that the GDP growth observed in the country during the second quarter of 
2013 showed a turnaround compared to that observed in 2012.  

The agricultural sector had a very good performance with showing an 



increase of 7.6% during the quarter driven by the acceleration of coffee 
production in the country.  The inflation rate in Colombia as of September 
2013 remains consistent with the central bank?s target range but it is 
close to its lower limit which will give flexibility to the bank in its 
monetary policy.  

In Panama, the GDP show a slight increase compared to the first quarter of 
2013 generating good expectations about reaching the 8% target growth for 
the year 2013.  

Sectors with good performance in Panama were construction, mining and 
quarrying.  The inflation rate in Panama was mostly affected by furniture 
and household equipment divisions with a 0.8% increase.  

In Guatemala, the economic activity had a 4.3% internal growth in GDP, 2.8% 
increase over the same period of 2012.  Such increase represents the 
highest growth in the last seven quarters in Guatemala and it is explained 
by increase in domestic demand particularly by provide consumption.  

Inflations in Guatemala continue on target.  In El Salvador, GDP 
infrastructure further decreased over the same period of 2012, such a 
decrease is explained by the slow recovery of the world economy by the low 
and by the low (inaudible) of the domestic agricultural sector that was 
only 0.6% compared with a 3.6% increase over the same period of 2012.  

Power and gas sector lead the growth of the quarter in El Salvador with a 
2.7% increase compared with only a 0.4% increase in 2012.  Inflation in El 
Salvador was also on target.  

EPM bond performance has introduced important corrections in the last two 
months and 100 basis points on average.  The performance is similar to our 
reference bonds, the Colombian sovereign bond and the American Treasury 
bond.  

Consolidated revenue for the quarter as of September 2013 was $5.1 billion 
representing a decrease of 1% compared to the same period of last year.  

We have -- as you already know, we have experienced a decline in our hydro 
generation as a result of slower than average water precipitation during 
2013.  

Revenues were also negatively affected by the lower level of the PPI.  Most 
of our electricity contract prices are [indexed to the] PPI.  

Guatemala showed a decrease in energy demand.  In Panama, revenue decreased 
due to a lower rate associated with oil price below the international oil 



prices.  And in El Salvador, our revenue increased as a result of stronger 
than expected demand.  

In the past 40 years, EPM?s revenues had grown at an average grade of 19% 
per year.  Our cost on expenses were $3.6 billion at the end of September 
representing an increase of 1% due mainly to higher electricity purchases 
in the spot market are higher prices that were needed to cover the energy 
demand.  

Consolidated EBITDA for EPM was $1.5 billion representing up 4% decrease 
compared to the same period of last year.  

76% of total consolidated EBITDA from EPM comes from the energy business.  
The water business accounts for 9% and the telecommunication business 
accounted for 16% of consolidated EBITDA.  

Provisions, depreciations and amortizations were $536 million representing 
a 9% decrease and it was -- it is explained by the non-recurrent 
extraordinary write-off of our long distance business during 2012.  

The other non-operating expenses of $98 million are explained by negative 
foreign exchange impact due to the Colombian peso devaluation during the 
period.  

Consolidated net income totaled $627 million, a 14% decrease when we 
compared our results to the results of the third quarter of 2012.  
Notwithstanding, we are closed in the negative gap in net income.  We are 
expecting to close the year within a negative 5% to 7% variation in 
relation to our net income figure as of December of 2012.  

Consolidated revenue for the third quarter ending decreased 1% compared to 
same period of last year.  The parent company level -- revenue was flat 
compared to the previous year and it is due to a decline in hydro 
generation.  

Energy subsidiaries in Colombia -- the revenues of our energy subsidiaries 
in Colombia decreased 3% over the same period in 2012 mainly due to the 
increase in internal transactions between the subsidiaries.  These 
transactions were eliminated in the consolidated results.  Energy 
subsidiaries when they are looked individually, presented a favorable 
performance.  

Our Central American subsidiaries experienced a 3% decrease in revenues.  
In Guatemala, revenues registered a decrease mainly due to a decline in 
internal demand.  



In Panama, ENSA, our subsidiary experienced also a decrease in revenues 
mainly due to the decrease in international oil prices.  

DELSUR in El Salvador presented a revenue increase due to higher demand in 
El Salvador.  

Our Telco business revenue grew 2%, associated with the growth in the 
Internet, television and data services.  

Our energy business represents 75% of our consolidated revenue highlighting 
the important participation of our power generation business and our 
electricity distribution business line which account for 53% of our total 
revenues.  

EBITDA for the third quarter of 2013 presented a 4% decrease compared to 
the same period of last year.  At the current company level, we experienced 
5% decrease in EBITDA over the same period of 2012 as a result of higher 
cost and expenses associated to higher electricity purchases in the spot 
market that were required to cover the electricity contracted by our 
clients.  

Our Colombian energy subsidiaries experienced a 4% in EBITDA due to 
increase in internal transactions that were eliminated when consolidated.  

Our Central American subsidiaries experienced a 2% decrease in EBITDA due 
to lower demand in Guatemala and lower exports in COMEGSA in Guatemala as 
well.  

Our Telco subsidiaries experienced a 1% increase in EBITDA due to an 
increase in revenues from TV, Internet and data.  

Our energy business accounted for 6% of consolidated EBITDA.  Our water 
business accounted for 9% of consolidated EBITDA.  And our Telco business 
accounted for 16% of consolidated EBITDA.  

Our net income decreased 14% when compared to the same period of 2012.  At 
the parent company level we experienced a 29% decrease in net income due to 
lower operating income and as a result of the increase in non-operating 
expenses explained by the foreign exchange change-offs close to $77 million 
in our income statement explained by the devaluation of the Colombian peso.  

The Colombia and Central American energy subsidiaries presented a 2% and 
16% net income decrease respectively explained by higher interest expense, 
portfolio appreciation and high interest expenses from foreign exchange 
difference as well.  



The water subsidiaries presented a 61% net income decrease explained by the 
lower interest income from Aguas Nacionales associated with the use of cash 
and cash equivalent in the investment plan of the Bello Wastewater 
Treatment Plant.  

Our Telco business presented a positive net income during the first three 
quarters -- three quarters of 2013 and it was explained by higher revenues 
and tighter control of costs and expenses in UNE.  

In terms of our balance, total assets were $19.3 billion at the end of the 
quarter representing a 3% decrease.  The energy business accounted for 61% 
of total assets.  The water business accounted for 14%.  And our Telco 
business accounted for 11% of our consolidated assets.  

The remaining 14% of assets corresponds to the segment Others that is 
basically comprised of investments that the group owns in non-controlled 
subsidiaries such as [ESA] and [ESAHAN].  

Assets in pesos without the foreign exchange impact presented a 5% growth 
period over period.  

In the past four years, our consolidated assets have grown at 11% compound 
annual growth rate.  EPM group?s consolidated liabilities totaled $7.6 
billion at the end of the quarter, a 3% growth year-over-year.  

Liabilities in local currency without the foreign exchange impact presented 
a growth of 11% mainly explained by the increase in financial obligations 
specifically on new loan for $195 million taken by the parent company with 
the French Development Agency and the incorporation of TICSA?s financial 
obligations of $90 million in our balance.  

Consolidated shareholder?s equity totaled $11.2 billion at the end of the 
quarter, a decline of 6%.  

In terms of our main financial ratios at the end of the quarter, our 
consolidated EBITDA margin was 30% compared to 31% in the second -- in the 
third quarter of 2012.  Our operating margin was 20%.  Total debt for the 
group was 40% compared to 37% at the end of the third quarter in 2012.  And 
our financial debt for the quarter was 23%.  

Our EBITDA to interest expense ratio was 7.06 times for the period and debt 
to EBITDA ratio was 2.18 times, a very strong ratio.  

In terms of our ongoing project, our Ituango project is on schedule as we 
are planning to hit the target for our main milestone of the devaluation of 
the Cauca River during the first quarter of 2014.  



The access roads, the camps and deviation tunnels excavations for the 
project were completed given the third quarter and we started all the main 
excavations for the project.  The powerhouse cavern is at 5.6% to 
completion, the transformer cavern at a 12.3% to completion, the surge tank 
number 1 is at 15% to completion and 13% of the spillway excavations are 
already executed.  

Excavations in the discharged tunnels portal present a 31% progress and we 
placed book orders to electromechanical equipment contracts during the -- 
during the period, Transformers to Siemens Transformer and Company, 
Travelling Cranes to Imocom, a Colombian company.  

Our other major project, the Bello Wastewater Treatment Plant is also on 
schedule.  As of September 30, the following excavations were in progress, 
the area for the (agestors), the structure for the entrance to the plant, 
the building for the operations, the building for the primary treatment, 
the filter tanks and the primary and secondary tanks were also on schedule.  

As you may recall, the interceptor has a total length of 7.20 kilometers 
and as of September 2013, 39% of the interceptor is already executed.  

Those are basically the result of EPM for the quarter.  We feel very 
confident that we will close a very good result for the end of 2013 and I 
would like to open the call to see if you have any questions.  

Operator^  Thank you.  We will now begin the question-and-answer session.  
(Operator instructions).  

If you?re using the speakerphone, you may need to pick up the handset first 
before pressing the numbers.  Once again, if you have a question, please 
press star then 1 on your touchtone phone.  

And our first question comes from Roy Yackulic.  

Roy Yackulic^  Hi, thank you very much.  I?m curious, I have not seen the 
press release.  I know there is the slideshow presentation that I -- that I 
see before me on the Web but I could not find the press release on the 
website and did not receive from email, so that would be nice to receive.  

Can you tell me what your expectations are for CapEx for the full year this 
year and for next year in 2014, please?  

Juan Esteban Calle Restrepo^  Yes.  CapEx for this year, consolidated CapEx 
for the group, it is expected to be $2.6 billion.  For 2014, similar 
figure, close to $2.5 billion for 2014.  



Roy Yackulic^  And am I mistaken or whether there is a press release that 
was sent out?  I was unable to find one.  

Juan Esteban Calle Restrepo^  We will post that press release after the 
call.  

Roy Yackulic^  Okay, thank you.  

Juan Esteban Calle Restrepo^  Thank you.  

Operator^  And our next question comes from [Laura Meza].  

Unidentified Participant^  Hi.  Thanks for hosting this call.  I just have 
one question.  During May and June, were some [press release] on the 
intention of the company to issue debt in international markets.  

I just want to know how this is going?  When -- are you planning or when do 
you think this issuance will take place?  

Juan Esteban Calle Restrepo^  We are constantly monitoring the 
opportunities to issue bonds in the international markets.  We haven't made 
any decision yet but we continue to look at other opportunity.  

Unidentified Participant^  Okay, thank you.  

Operator^  And we have no further questions at this time.  

Juan Esteban Calle Restrepo^  Thank you for participating in the call.  
Hope to talk to you -- I mean to present the final results of EPM for 2013 
after December.  

Operator^  Thank you, ladies and gentlemen.  This concludes today?s 
conference.  Thank you for participating.  You may now disconnect.  

END


